
 

INFORMATIVE COMMUNICATION ABOUT IMPROVEMENTS IN THE 

GOLF COURSES 11 NOVEMBER 2022 

Dear Members, with this communication we would like to inform you 

about the latest actions we are undertaking on the golf courses: 

1. Hole 8 South Course, a few months ago we undertook the 

renovation of the bunker located on the left side of the fairway, 

which consisted of reducing its size, It is now finished and has 

received the approval of the members. After listening to the 

opinion of several members, it was found that the bunker as it was 

did not make much sense for a hole with a high level of difficulty 

due to the distance, trees and protection of the green to also have 

this obstacle. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

2. Hole 6 South Course, here it was also verified after listening to the 

suggestions of some members, that the tee 48 was clearly oriented 

towards the bunker on the right which added an extra difficulty to 

the game, only for the players who teed off from this tee. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

3. Hole 15 South Course, the tee of this hole was suffering a very 

important deterioration in the position of the ball, it had a growing 

bulge that forced the players to look for flat positions loading the 

use in some areas over others and presenting an inappropriate 

image of the tee, which had to be solved. 

 

That is why we decided to repair it and also to incorporate a kind 

of dam to contain the earth and maintain uniformity more 

effectively. It is now finished and has been recently put into 

operation.   

 

   

 



4. Hole 12 North Course, the tee of this hole suffered the same 

problem as the 15th hole of the South Course and we have also 

decided to repair it and put up a small wall to prevent it from 

curving again in the future. It is currently under construction and 

will be ready for use in about two weeks. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

With this announcement and others that we will continue to publish, we 

want to keep members informed as much as possible, of the 

improvements that we have been making in the club and we hope that 

they are to your satisfaction. 

At the same time we take this opportunity to ask all members to 

continue taking care of our courses as much as possible, we and surely 

you too, have detected a significant improvement in the behavior of 

members with the courses, the damage caused by the use of greens, 

bunkers and chops are being eliminated a lot, so if we continue in this 

line, we will have courses in perfect condition, which is the ultimate goal 

and main objective. I can confirm that we are very happy with this 

progress. 

Finally, as always, we are at your entire disposition to clarify any doubts 

you may have and we recommend that you use the suggestion box, 

which is the appropriate channel for this purpose.  

 

MANUEL MUÑOZ NAVARRO  

PRESIDENT. 

REAL CLUB DE GOLF GUADALMINA 

 

 


